
Nearly £5 million of funding to tackle
serious violence

Sajid Javid today (Wednesday 26 June) announced that the remaining £3.3
million of the £22 million Early Intervention Youth Fund would be distributed
to 10 areas to support projects for young people to prevent them getting
drawn into crime and to help them make more positive life choices.

The Home Secretary also revealed there will be an additional £1.5 million of
funding for the third year of the Anti-Knife Crime Community Fund, which will
go towards small community projects to reduce knife crime. The fund has
already supported 115 projects over the 2 years it has been running.

Speaking after chairing the Serious Violence Taskforce today Home Secretary
Sajid Javid said:

Intervening early in the lives of vulnerable young people is a
central part of our blueprint to tackle serious violence.

That’s why we are investing millions in community projects and
organisations across the country.

It’s vital that all youngsters are given the opportunities they
need to turn away from a life of violent crime and lead positive
lives.

The government previously allocated £17.7 million of the Early Intervention
Youth Fund to 29 projects endorsed by Police and Crime Commissioners (PCCs)
in November 2018. In addition, further funding was provided to PCCs for
additional specific projects as well as more than £500,000 to the Evening
Standard’s Save London Lives campaign.

The Anti-Knife Crime Community Fund first launched in October 2017 is now
open to bids from grassroots organisations and trusts for the third year of
funding.

The Early Intervention Youth Fund and the Anti-Knife Crime Community Fund
follow a number of new measures recently announced by the government to
tackle violent crime, including:

up to £35 million to 18 PCCs in areas worst affected by serious violence
to set up Violence Reduction Units
an additional £63.4 million surge funding to 18 forces across England
and Wales and £1.6 million to ensure police forces have better data to
help their planning.

The Home Office also supports early intervention through the £200 million
Youth Endowment Fund, which is managed by the charitable foundation Impetus
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and will support organisations with a proven track record of diverting
vulnerable young people away from violent crime. This started in April and
will provide funding over the next 10 years.

Earlier today the Home Secretary chaired the Serious Violence Taskforce,
which was also attended by Victoria Atkins, Minister for Crime, Safeguarding
and Vulnerability, and Nick Hurd, Minister for Policing and the Fire Service.
Speakers at the Taskforce included Bill Bush, Executive Director at Premier
League, who spoke about the success of Premier League Kicks, a community
programme that uses football to inspire and engage thousands of young people
in deprived areas in England and Wales.

UN Human Rights Council 41: Statement
for Clustered Interactive dialogue
with UN Special Rapporteurs on Freedom
of Expression and Freedom of
Association and Assembly

Thank you, Mr President

The United Kingdom would like to thank the Special Rapporteurs for their
reports. Both are stark reminders of the negative consequences of digital
technologies if used by states to restrict freedoms.

The Special Rapporteur on Freedom of Expression points to the impact on
journalists and human rights defenders of surveillance technologies. We will
defend their rights. That is why we are leading a Global Campaign to Defend
Media Freedom and co-hosting, with the Canadian Government, a conference next
month on media freedom. We want to shine a global spotlight on this issue and
raise the cost for those who seek to silence journalists.

We are calling on those attending to sign up to a pledge to protect media
freedom, to draw up National Action Plans and to contribute to a new Global
Media Defence Fund.

Mr President

The UK is concerned about the impact of digital technology when used to
silence and harass those who wish to peacefully challenge, discuss and
debate. The use of internet shutdowns is growing year by year by many states
across the world. The NGO Access Now reports that 2018 saw 188 internet
shutdowns: a significant rise from 108 shutdowns in 2017. This action alone
is a significant step by States to restrict freedom of assembly and
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association and one the UK is working to counter by partnering with Access
Now on its #KeepItOn campaign.

What challenges do the Special Rapporteurs’ foresee in the coming year to
these freedoms and what actions do they recommend that Human Rights Council
members take collectively to counter them?

ESFA Update: 26 June 2019

[unable to retrieve full-text content]Latest information and actions from the
Education and Skills Funding Agency for academies, schools, colleges, local
authorities and further education providers.

UK Statement to the Committee on
Government Procurement

Mr Chairman, on behalf of the United Kingdom, I would like to express our
gratitude for the constructive discussions that we have had, during the
course of the last month, with all GPA Parties. In particular, we are
appreciative of their understanding of the need for the two elements within
the draft Decision which has been adopted today.

Firstly, recent events have meant that a request for an extension of the
period for submission of the UK’s Instrument of Accession has become
necessary. Securing this extension today will reflect the continuing belief,
by all Parties, that ensuring the UK’s participation remains a common
objective of the Committee, and is to the benefit of all within the
Government Procurement Agreement.

Secondly, the Decision reflects the necessary consequential changes to the
UK’s Appendix 1 following the entry into force of the GPA for Australia.
These consequential amendments are solely intended to incorporate Australia
into the UK’s offer to ensure continuity for Australia and the UK, after the
UK leaves the EU.

We are particularly grateful for our positive contacts with the Australian
delegation on these consequential amendments. The UK is delighted by
Australia’s accession to the GPA and looks forward to a fruitful working
partnership with Australia on procurement matters in the future.

The United Kingdom would like to thank our excellent Chairman, Mr Carlos
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Vanderloo, for his continuing encouragement. We would also like to extend a
warm welcome to Mr Reto Malacrida who we know will do an excellent job as the
new Secretariat. We look forward to continuing to work with both of you, as
well as all Parties, going forward.

Jeremy Wright speaking at the NSPCC
Conference 2019

Thank you for the introduction.

As most of you know when the internet began, it was a way for a relatively
small number of scientists to talk to each other about their work.

Today the internet is a way for all of us to talk and to hear from the whole
world, and is increasingly where we conduct our professional, social and
family lives.

It follows that it is also a place where increasingly our children are
growing up. As some of you will know 99% of 12-15 year olds are online,
spending around 20 hours a week on the internet.

And as we live more and more of our lives online, it becomes less and less
acceptable, less and less sustainable for the protections, and the
restrictions on bad behaviour that we expect and require in every other
environment not to be present online.

If in the society we want to live in, you couldn’t get away with it in print
or broadcast media, or out in the streets, then you shouldn’t be able to get
away with it online either. But right now, too often you can.

Many of you deal with the real consequences of that discrepancy.

And you have the right to ask us in government to act on the statement – if
it’s unacceptable offline, it’s unacceptable online. I want to explain how we
intend to do that and set out some of the challenges in doing so.

Now lets be fair, some of the online platforms have begun to hear the voices
of those who advocate for children, like so many of you here today, and to
take some steps to make the online world safer.

But it is not enough and it is far too reactive to tragedies, not proactive
in preventing them. And many of these companies have themselves begun to
accept that government must have a role here.

We cannot accept self-regulation anymore, or co-regulation come to that. So
if Government is to regulate, how should it do so?
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There are genuinely held and valid concerns about freedom of speech online
and the need for innovation there to continue.

Genuine and natural fears of government deciding what is right and wrong on
the internet. But I think we have to keep in mind our objective of protecting
people from harm.

This is not about making rules for the internet that don’t exist elsewhere,
it is about bringing the rules we live by to the world we increasingly live
in.

Another genuine fear is that in an environment that changes as fast as the
internet does, where the threat landscape is very mobile, the rules get out
of date fast.

And that is why I believe the right way forward is a duty of care based
model, which the NSPCC, among others, have so effectively argued for.

What it means is that online companies who deal with user generated content,
and facilitate searching for it, or sharing it, must do all they reasonably
can to keep the users of their services safe.

And of course the more vulnerable the users, including children, the more it
is reasonable to expect.

There will be codes of practice to help explain what the duty of care might
involve, but the key point is that the overarching duty sits above them and
means that no online company can say – as harms manifest themselves in new
ways, as we know they will – that there was nothing in the code of practice
about it, so I did nothing to keep my users safe from it.

We expect, we deserve, and we will require that some of the cleverest
companies in the world use their ingenuity to protect us, as well as to sell
to us.

So we will set out that duty in law. The next question is – how will that
duty be enforced?

There must be a regulator, independent of government, with the ability to
administer the duty of care and the powers to sanction those who ignore it.

Those sanctions must be significant to influence the actions of the big
international companies that so many of these online entities now are.

Significant in terms of the scale of fines, but also in other penalties and
we will consider individual director liability or site blocking.

Government must act but we also expect and will require online companies to
act. But the truth is we all have to take action to keep ourselves, and our
children safe online. Nobody is going to uninvent the internet or social
media.

And however effective the regulation I am proposing may be, it will not stop



every piece of harmful content from reaching every one of us.

So we need the skills and techniques to keep ourselves safe, and we need to
teach them to our children. And we should require the new regulator and the
companies it regulates to do more to give us these skills and techniques. So
there is much to do and we should approach it with determination, but also,
in my view, with humility.

It’s important to listen to what people have to say about this White Paper
and to make improvements where we can. We are consulting on it until the 1st
July and I encourage you all to respond. It is also important for us to hear
from young people themselves, and we have been doing that.

One of my officials recently had the unenviable task of explaining a
regulator and a duty of care to a group of 8-year-olds.

But actually, they got it. And when asked what the punishment for a breach
should be, one child said ‘a £100 fine’. Another, less forgiving student,
said ‘No – it needs to be £500’.

Well I can reassure those students and all of you that fines will be
considerably higher than that. And I’ve been hearing from them myself, from a
group of year 10 students in Solihull, to the Diana Award’s anti-bullying
ambassadors here in London.

And they all have experiences and interests to register in this process. It
is in their interests most of all that we must get this right. It is also
important to recognise that there is no comprehensive international model to
follow.

What is proposed in this White Paper means the United Kingdom will lead the
world and we should be proud of that not intimidated by it.

But we want others to act to protect other citizens of the digital world of
all ages, so I am also speaking to policy makers and legislators in other
countries to urge them to take a similar course.

In all of this I need your help, your passion and commitment to a safer
online world for our children translated into effective legislation and
regulation.

And I recognise the urgency of doing that, so I intend to publish the
Government response to the White Paper consultation by the end of the year
and to introduce legislation as soon as possible next year.

We are doing as much as we can now to bring Parliamentary consensus on that
regulation when it is brought forward.

But even so, getting this right cannot be done immediately. And we should not
wait for a new regulator to be established to take action on online harms.
Neither should the companies which will become subject to that regulation.

We’ve set out in the White Paper some of the work we are doing now to protect



children online. For example, the UK Council for Internet Safety has
developed an online resilience toolkit for users. Helped by many of you in
this room.

And government has funded the UK Safer Internet Centre to develop
cyberbullying guidance which provides advice for schools on understanding,
preventing and responding to cyberbullying, and an online safety toolkit to
help schools deliver sessions.

And I know you are hearing from my colleague, the Education Secretary, later
today on, among other things, what we are doing to incorporate online safety
into the school curriculum.

We are making progress, but ensuring we are giving children the skills they
need to go online is still a relatively new and emerging issue and there is
more we could do.

That’s why government will produce a new draft code of practice on child
online safety to set clear standards for companies to keep children safe
online.

That will be published ahead of the new online safety laws.

The draft code will set our expectations about what is required to keep
children safe and will examine existing resources available, including
whether specific guidance should be offered to parents and carers.

And it will act as a one-stop shop for smaller companies to help them
navigate the range of guidance already available, and fill any gaps if
necessary.

This will make it as easy as possible for companies to take practical steps
to improve safety ahead of new laws.

This work will complement the media literacy strategy which we announced in
the White Paper.

In addition to that, I have commissioned new guidance about the use of
technology by platforms to ensure that children are protected from
inappropriate content.

This work will provide platforms with guidance establishing appropriate
safeguards. We expect that guidance will be published in the autumn. So we
recognise that our children are growing up in a changing technological world.

And significant harms are emerging that are unique to the online world – such
as cyber-flashing, deepfake pornography or the trauma of having private
sexual images disseminated across the internet.

We know from the NSPCC and others that sexting is a growing issue.

You then have deeply worrying group behaviours such as viral suicide games,
or sustained and co-ordinated campaigns of online abuse directed against



individuals by particular groups in society.

These paint a picture of an online world that I and you don’t want our
children to grow up in.

I have talked about how regulation structures need to adapt to change that,
but the criminal law needs to keep pace too.

So today, alongside colleagues in the Ministry of Justice, I have asked the
Law Commission to review the current communications offences to establish
whether the law is fit for purpose, and make specific recommendations about
options for legal reform in this area.

It will consider whether the non-consensual taking and sharing of intimate
images could be more effectively dealt with by the criminal law.

And it will also examine whether the legal framework around co-ordinated
harassment by groups of people online is as clear and fit for purpose as it
needs to be. This work will begin next month.

So there is plenty of work being done and plenty more to do.

Keeping our children safe online is complex because the online world is
complex, and changing all the time.

My priority in the 12 months I have had this job has been the development of
proposals now set out in the Online Harms White Paper, that I believe will
make a real difference in making that online world safer.

I am proud of it. But I believe it can be made better.

I hope you will help me do that and that together we make the United Kingdom
the safest place to grow up online.


